When to Use an International Visitors Payment Information Form

This form should be used when an Oakland University department intends to invite an International Visitor (non-resident alien) for honorarium or contracting purposes.
The seemingly simple idea of having an international visitor appear as a guest speaker is really a very complex matter. There are immigration (Homeland Security as well as Job Protection) laws involved, and federal income tax (Internal Revenue Service) issues.  The subject form asks the questions that are relevant to deciding if and how a guest may receive payment. Being familiar with the main issues should help avoid embarrassing situations where an international visitor makes a guest appearance on campus and then cannot be compensated.
Every potential circumstance is unique and detail information is needed before a decision can be made about whether a non-resident alien may appear on campus and how the visitor might be paid.  This is not simply a case of university policy; but, a result of federal law.
Major points:
a. The visitor’s I-94 travel documentation (prepared when entering the U.S.) needs to be examined to verify under what type of visa they were admitted to the country. The type of visa determines if a visitor can legally appear on campus.
1.  If admitted on a J type visa because the visitor has an assignment at another institution (who is the sponsor); the visitor MAY NOT speak at Oakland University and be paid an honorarium.  At best, the sponsoring institution has to be contacted and any payment must be made to that institution rather than to the visitor.
2.  A traveler on a B type visa may be allowed to speak and receive an honorarium if several factors are true.  Congress specifically made an exception in the law to permit this concept – but equally specific guidelines must be observed regarding number of speaking locations in a certain time span.
b.   If a non-resident alien does appear as a visiting speaker, the honorarium is not necessarily tax free. Avoiding the 30% withholding tax requires that the visitor has a U.S. tax identification number, the U.S. has a tax treaty with the person’s home country, the appearance conforms to this treaty, and a form 8233 (initiated by Accounts Payable and completed by the visitor) has been submitted to the IRS and subject to a ten day waiting period. If the hosting department and the visitor accept the 30% withholding tax provision, the waiting period does not apply.

c.  Copies of the non-resident alien’s passport and I-94 documentation are required before any payment may be approved.
Please look at the International Visitor Payment Form itself for further information.
-------------------------------------------

Example of 30% backup withholding: A department wishing to present a $500 honorarium to an international guest prepares a DPV for $500. The $500 will be charged to the department’s budget, $350 will go to the speaker, and $150 will be withheld. To actually present a check for $500 to the visitor, the DPV would have to be for $715. ($500 divided by 0.7)

